## MINUTES OF BOARD MEETING LEAGUE OF WOMEN VOTERS OF DECATUR, ILLINOIS JUNE 5. 1958

After potluck luncheon at 12:30 p.m. at the home of Mrs. Colvis, president, the board meeting was called to order by the president. Present were Mrs. Schlachter, Mills, Cohn, Smith, Leigh, Barnes, Cole, Winn, Donovan, Auby, Hipsher, Cox, French, Hurst, Colvis, Cresswell and Mrs. McDowell from state.

Mrs. Cole moved, seconded by Mrs. Mills, that a single postcard be sent as a reminder for the summer coffee. CARRIED.

After analysis of attendance at our unit meetings, it was decided to continue our evening session and Mrs. Hurst was appointed chairman of a provisional "blue jean" additional morning session with a babysitter provided.

It was decided that copies of our study of city township be made available at the library.

Mrs. French said we should watch the paper for news about the Big Greek Dam development. Mrs. Schlachter passed out schedules for '58-'59 and we noted some known dates of League activities.

It was left up to the committee to decide on the place and speaker for the September luncheon on the subject of the judicial item and to be held on the 25th or 30th. We will ask outside interested people to attend, such as PTA presidents and legislative chairmen.

Mrs. Barnes said there will be spot announcements about the League on radio and TV.

Mrs. Cole moved, seconded by Mrs. Leigh, that Mrs. Cohn and Mills serve on the nominating committee. CARRIED.

It was decided to give the publication chairman money to mail publications to board members so they would get them earlier.

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned.

Mrs. McDowell recommended that we analyse our unit meetings, especially the presentation of material. She suggested that the program chairman meet with each workshop group to discuss how their material will be presented at the unit meetings.

Respectfully submitted,

Mary Cresswell, Secretary

## MINUTES OF BOARD MEETING LEAGUE OF WOMEN VOTERS OF DECATUR, ILLINOIS JUNE 5, 1958

After potluck luncheon at 12:30 p.m. at the home of Mrs. Colvis, president, the board meeting was called to order by the president. Present were Mrs. Schlachter, Mills, Cohn, Smith, Leigh, Barnes, Cole, Winn, Donovan, Auby, Hipsher, Cox, French, Hurst, Colvis, Cresswell and Mrs. McDowell from state.

Mrs. Cole moved, seconded by Mrs. Mills, that a single postcard be sent as a reminder for the summer coffee. CARRIED.

After analysis of attendance at our unit meetings, it was decided to continue our evening session and Mrs. Hurst was appointed chairman of a provisional "blue jean" additional morning session with a babysitter provided.

It was decided that copies of our study of city township be made available at the library.

Mrs. French said we should watch the paper for news about the Big Creek Dam development. Mrs. Schlachter passed out schedules for '58-'59 and we noted some known dates of League activities.

It was left up to the committee to decide on the place and speaker for the September luncheon on the subject of the judicial item and to be held on the 25th or 30th. We will ask outside interested people to attend, such as PTA presidents and legislative chairmen.

Mrs. Barnes said there will be spot announcements about the League on radio and TV.

Mrs. Cole moved, seconded by Mrs. Leigh, that Mrs. Cohn and Mills serve on the nominating committee. CARRIED.

It was decided to give the publication chairman money to mail publications to board members so they would get them earlier.

There heing no further business, the meeting adjourned.

Mrs. McDowell recommended that we analyse our unit meetings, especially the presentation of material. She suggested that the program chairman meet with each workshop group to discuss how their material will be presented at the unit meetings.

Respectfully submitted,

Mary Cresswell

Mary Cresswell, Secretary